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CONGREGATIONAL MEETING  
 

The Session has called a congregational meeting for Sunday, July 

21, immediately following the 11:00 worship service. The purpose 

of the meeting is to elect elders to the Session in the class of 

2022. The Congregational Nominating Committee will nominate 

Betsy Boston, Kip Frautschi, Judye Hartman, Judith Hiott, Richard 

(Dick) Nunn, Ruthie Waldrop, and Curt Webb. Additional 

nominations may be made at the meeting with prior consent of 

those being nominated.  
 

FYI—The membership of the Session consists of ordained and 

installed Ruling Elders and Teaching Elders (Pastors), all elected by 

the congregation. Session members are responsible for the 

spiritual oversight of the congregation and for oversight of all the 

programs and ministries of St. Philip. The Session carries out its 

work primarily through its Standing Committees. The session 

meets the third Tuesday of each month and the third Sunday, 

following worship, to receive new members and approve baptisms.  
 

Betsy Boston 

Betsy Boston and her husband, Dan, arrived in 

Houston in 2017, moving into their Heights 

home two days before Hurricane Harvey hit. 

(It was a memorable introduction!) They 

started to attend St. Philip soon after, and 

joined the church last year. Betsy has been 

active with the Mission Committee, women’s 

book group, and Wednesday evening 

Presbyterian Women’s Circle. Mission was also 

a focus during her 27 years of membership at Wayne Presbyterian 

Church outside Philadelphia–including serving on the steering 

committee as the prayer team coordinator, initiating an alternative 

gift program, volunteering at a soup kitchen, and assisting in an 

inner-city classroom. Betsy also served on the PNC, volunteered on 

youth mission trips, led Bible studies, and worked at the 

Pennsylvania branch of the International Dyslexia Association. 

Daughter Laura and son-in-law Javier Perez live close by, and two 

other daughters and two granddaughters live in Portland, Oregon. 
(Continued on page 4) 
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WORSHIP LIVE 

Worship with us, whenever, 

wherever. Our Communications 

& Technology Committee has 

made it possible for you to see St. 

Philip Sunday services from your 

home -- or wherever you have a 

computer, phone, or tablet. You 

can watch the service live at 

11:00 on Sundays or view it - and 

other archived services - when 

convenient. Look for the 

Worship button on our website, 

saintphilip.net. 

SESSION HIGHLIGHTS 
 

Stated Session Meeting – June 18, 2019 

 Session approved renaming the Interface-Samaritan building the St. Philip 

Mission Center. 
 Session approved in substance the relocation of the office of the Presbytery of 

New Covenant to the St. Philip Mission Center; authorized representatives of the 

property committee to finalize the terms of the lease; and authorized the lease to 
be signed by at least two St. Philip Trustees. 

 Session acknowledged with gratitude the staff and Property Committee for the 

extra efforts and time devoted to get the church in the position it is in to make 
the decisions on near-term and future use of the St. Philip Mission Center 
building. 

 Session approved celebrating the Sacrament of the Lord’s Supper at each of the 

9:00 a.m. worship services during the months of July and August in 2019. 
 Session authorized having a fund-raising letter for the Music at St. Philip (MASP) 

program be written by Randall Swanson and Matthew Dirst, and having it issued 
to selected known supporters.    

 Session approved updates to the Peacemaking and Social Justice section of the 

St. Philip Manual of Operations. 
 Session elected Lee Ardell and Cathy Patterson to serve as ruling elder 

commissioners to the stated meeting of Presbytery of New Covenant on 

Saturday, July 20, 2019 at First Presbyterian Church, Brenham, with David 
Durham and John Lemen to serve as alternates.  They will join Chuck Seidel, 
Bonnie Moore, Janet Hess, and Selena Brinegar who were elected, previously. 

 Session endorsed Fiona Murphy to represent St. Philip on the PYCC (Presbytery 

Youth Connection Council) leadership. 
 

Committee and Council Actions: 
 Property Committee has approved payment of property insurance to maintain 

current coverage. 
 Property Committee has approved the proposal from Earth Care/Peacemaking & 

Social Justice to add a bicycle rack near the Gathering Area. 

 Property Committee has approved the placement of the Earth Care Certificate in 

the Gathering Area hallway alcove. 
 Worship and Music Committee has approved surveying the Congregation to 

determine overall interest in the Children's Music Program as well as to discover 
what activities parents/families are willing to support. 

 
John A. Lemen, Clerk of Session 

Please welcome Nancy Breda, who joined St. Philip in May.  
Nancy grew up in Oklahoma, Kansas, and (mostly) Texas, 
she is a graduate of UT-Austin. Before coming to Houston she 
was a member of Northpark Presbyterian Church in Dallas.  

She is a big sports fan, especially all UT teams, the San 
Antonio Spurs, and the Houston Astros.  Nancy loves 
spending time with her grandsons, reading, and movies; she 
also works part time as a receptionist and a sales associate.  
After hearing about St. Philip through a friend, Nancy felt 
drawn to the congregation through its ministry staff and 
variety of programs. She has interests in mission and 

fellowship, and she has already joined St. Philip’s Monthly 
Women’s Book Group.  Welcome to the St. Philip family, 
Nancy! 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001cqmbd4vcHp-LmVFnb7Xf3g2XwGeznrI9qTmiwpSi8jo3p5wfEByu8XIxfOLlwR0xqNQCVVGbH9uzOf7g-2ORLURfLkauLYLSXSo0vYRxejLYDAJ8hfTxlk9FEYzwinIPo_BuwFtvvHyRR2pLY-qy05gpU4bM0ShINOJPSOi7PXeACSIRVFDXWVA3i0kww7qjbg8_fh8L1_M=&c=mOUvSUPrFirYLyrFN_u4P
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4 Betsy’s interests include arts and crafts, pickle ball, walking in the woods, and 
exploring the many wonderful sights and activities in the Houston area. 

 
Kip Frautschi 

Kip Frautschi and his wife, Ann, joined St. Philip about ten years 
ago with their four daughters, Amy, Lily, Paloma, and Shirley Ann. 
They were married 30 years ago July 15 and are grateful for their 
girls having the opportunity to grow up at St. Philip. Since 1992, 
Kip has been involved in running his family printing company, for 
the last two years managing its real estate after the company’s 
sale. The family aspect of the business was important to him in 

that everyone took care of each other and brought a sense of 
continuity to the business. Before his time with the family 
company, Kip worked on Wall Street for three years, and earned a 

bachelor’s degree in German and economics from Amherst College and an MBA from 
the University of Chicago. At St. Philip, Kip serves on the Mission Committee, and has 
trained with Living Waters for the World to install clean water systems in the 

Yucatan. He is currently brushing up on his Spanish for a trip to Guatemala in 
September to assemble wheelchairs with Faith in Practice. Kip values St. Philip for 

being a place where everyone can be together in God’s name and especially 
appreciates the church school Bible Study class for profoundly influencing and 
strengthening his faith. 

 
Judye Hartman 

Judy and her husband, John, transferred their membership to St. Philip 
three years ago after being members of Memorial Drive Presbyterian 
Church for 44 years. They are very grateful to be members of St. Philip 
and love the warmth and friendliness of the congregation and its 
welcoming nature. Judye and John enjoy attending the Church and 
Society class, serving meals to the homeless at Lord of the Streets, and 
participating in Kids Against Hunger. Judye also greatly enjoys the 

fellowship of the quilting group at St. Philip and making quilts for 
SEARCH’s House of Tiny Treasures, and is impressed with the breadth 
of St. Philip’s outreach programs. Judye was a high school math 
teacher and tutor, and was a computer programmer for IBM at NASA at the time of 

the 1969 moon landing. She has served as the head of a volunteer program for the 
past 14 years at one of HISD’s most at-risk elementary schools and is thrilled that St. 

Philip is now supporting Liberty School. John and Judye love to travel, and spend 
their summers at the Chautauqua Institute in New York State, where they will 
celebrate their 54th wedding anniversary this year. Judye and John have two grown 
married sons and two grandchildren, ages eight and ten. They are both very happy to 
call St. Philip their home now. 
 

Judith Hiott 
Judith is a retired librarian. She joined St. Philip in 1994 and enjoys the 
church with her husband, Kelley Fair, and daughter, Margaret. Judith 
has helped with St. Philip’s library, nursery, vacation Bible school, 
Presbyterian Women, and church school. Over the years, she has 

served on a number of committees, including Mission, Education, 
Stewardship, and Peacemaking and Social Justice. Most recently, Judith 
has been a deacon and is on the new Earth Care Team.  
 

Richard (Dick) Nunn 
Dick is a native Houstonian, born, raised, and educated in Houston, from grade 
school at St. Joseph’s Hospital through Bellaire High School, followed by two 

bachelor’s degrees from Rice University and a master’s degree in accounting. Dick 
says his wife, Judy (his high school sweetheart) is the love of his life, and they just 
celebrated their 50th anniversary last month. Judy and Dick have two grown 
daughters who both live in Houston and a wonderful son-in-law and two grandsons, 
ages eight and eleven. Dick and Judy are lucky to have their youngest daughter, son-
in-law, and grandsons living across the street, and their older daughter about half a 



5 mile away. Dick is a CPA and is semi-retired from 50+ years of 
employment in public accounting and financial services. He is 
senior vice president and treasurer of a small investment 

company, and senior vice president of a local financial services 

compliance consulting company. Dick has served on the board of 
the Rice Alumni Association, the board and property committee of 
San Jacinto Girl Scouts, and is a board member and treasurer of 
the holding company for Brazos Presbyterian Homes. In the 
Presbyterian Church, Dick has served as a deacon at Bellaire 
Presbyterian Church and as a ruling elder (two terms), clerk of the 
Session, and chair of the personnel committee at Memorial Drive 

Presbyterian Church. Judy and Dick transferred their membership from Memorial 
Drive to St. Philip earlier this year. They enjoy travel and, most important, spending 
time with their family and grandsons.  
 

Ruthie Waldrop 
Ruthie was born and raised in Durham, NC, and lived and worked 

in Washington, DC, and Atlanta before meeting her husband, Al. 
They joined St. Philip in the early 1980s. Ruthie and Al have three 

grown children, Will, Nancy, and Virginia, who live in Dallas; 
Helena, Montana; and Austin, respectively. Ruthie served on the 
Session in the late 1990s, and has also served on the Education, 
Personnel, and sanctuary renovation committees. She has 
participated in the Wednesday Morning Presbyterian Women’s 

Circle for many years, and served as moderator of PW. Ruthie has 
taught various levels of children’s church school, and since 

completing training as a Godly Play teacher in 2005, has taught the Godly Play class 
for preschool through kindergarten. Her activities at St. Philip include vacation Bible 
school, the fitness class, the community garden, and recycling. Ruthie also 
volunteers in the kitchen at Amazing Place, a respite care center for those 
experiencing mild to moderate dementia. 

 
Curt Webb 
William Curtis (“Curt”) Webb has been a member of St. Philip for 
about three years. He is a ruling elder and has served in the areas of 
personnel and stewardship. At St. Philip, Curt serves on the Mission 

Committee and has enjoyed participating in many of its service 

opportunities. He has served on the boards of Faith in Practice and 
Urban Outreach and is serving on the board of Memorial Assistance 
Ministries. Curt is a partner in the law firm of Beck Redden and has 
been in practice for 32 years. He enjoys reading, traveling, golf, and 
gardening. Curt is married to Sharon and they have two daughters, 
Erica and Lisa, as well as two grandsons, Noah and Henry. 

 

SABBATICAL SHOW AND TELL 

Join John Wurster and Deb Burks as they share 

some plans, hopes, and pictures in advance of 

John’s upcoming sabbatical. These “show and tell” 

presentations are scheduled for Sunday, July 28, 

at 9:45 in Room 201 and Wednesday, July 31, at 

10:00 in the Dining Room. John’s sabbatical begins 

August 5. 
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Presbyterian Women (PW) offers a variety of ways for women to live out their faith in 
an inclusive, caring community beginning with Bible study at St. Philip. The PW 
Circles will begin meeting in September; details to follow.  Currently, the 2019-2020 
Horizons Bible Study Guide Love Carved in Stone by Eugenia Anne Gamble will be 

available for purchase for the next two weeks before and after the 11:00 worship 
service. The cost is $12 and $17 for the large print edition.  
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SUMMER OFFICE HOURS 
Through August 9, the church office will be closed on Fridays. This schedule, similar 
to what we did last summer, helps us conserve energy and better cover staff 

vacations. We will return to regular Friday office hours (8:30-4:00) on August 16. 
 

POOL TABLE 
The youth rooms are undergoing some changes with new furniture acquired from 
Interface Samaritan Counseling Center.  After review of the use of the room, it has 
been determined that the pool table does not best serve faith formation of the youth.  

If you or someone you know would be interested in making a monetary donation to 
the youth program, it can be yours/theirs.  Please notify Lorrie Castle at 713-622-
4807 or lorrie@saintphilip.net by August 16, at that time the table will be listed for 
public sale. 

SPIRITUAL PILGRIMAGE TO MONTREAT 

This summer, Senior High students at St. Philip are going to Montreat for the 
Senior High Youth Conference from July 19-29. The Conference is July 21-27, and 

the extra days are for driving to and from Montreat, during which time we will 
complete a Spiritual Pilgrimage through the South. 

We are embarking on a Spiritual Pilgrimage through the South to teach youth 
about the sinful history of racial oppression in our nation; to study the brave 
individuals and congregations who furthered the Civil Rights movement as an 
expression of their Christian faith; and to pursue the work of reconciliation and 
repentance that God is still calling forth from the Church. 

To accomplish this, we will combine prayer, education, and conversation 
around "holy sites" of the South which have played a role in the Civil Rights 
movement. Our goal is to empower youth to be active participants in racial 
reconciliation efforts in the United States, and especially, catalysts for this 

conversation and work in the Church. 

On our trip, we plan to visit the following places:  

Baton Rouge: the Whitney Plantation  

Montgomery: National Memorial for Peace and Justice, a new national monument 
honoring victims of lynching; From Slavery to Mass Encarceration 

Memphis: National Civil Rights Museum at the Lorraine Motel where Dr. King was 
assassinated 

Little Rock: Central High School, where the students known as the Little Rock 9 
attended and became the face of integration  

In addition to these destinations, we are gathering a collection of readings, 
videos, music, sermons, and poetry by civil rights leaders, artists, pastors, and 
peacemakers for reflection. Beyond the pilgrimage, there will be an expectation that 
our group share with the wider church the ways in which this experience has 
transformed them, allowing them to deepen their leadership skills in the church and 

strengthen their sense that they can effect change. Upon their return, youth will 
share their experiences through leading a presentation and serving in worship to lift 

up their experiences with gratitude for the congregation. Follow our progress on the 
journey by watching the St. Philip page on Facebook and our travel blog at https://
saintsonpilgrimage.blogspot.com/ 

Please hold participants in prayer: Callie Bream, Elias Han, Austin Lippincott, 
Lily Maguire, Lulu Murphy, Claire Steward, Joseph Webster, Keatan King, and Omar 
Rouchon. 

https://saintsonpilgrimage.blogspot.com/
https://saintsonpilgrimage.blogspot.com/
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Mission of Christian Education 
Committee: Empowered by the 

Holy Spirit, to guide us as we 
engage and inspire to build 

faith and discipleship within the 
children of God. 

 

 

 

NURSERY CARE  

IS AVAILABLE 

THROUGHOUT THE 

MORNING 

8:30 a.m.—12:30 p.m. Infants and 
children through 4 years old are 
invited to our Nursery which is 
staffed by professional childcare 
providers.  Please find our 
Nursery in Room 106 of the 
Education Building along the 
Sunday School Classroom 
hallway on the first floor.  An 
usher or a greeter will be happy 
to direct you there.  

Weekday Classes 
MONDAY EVENING  

STUDY GROUP 
Everyone is welcome to the continuing 
summer meetings of the Monday 
evening study group! Our next meeting 

is July 22, from 5:30 to 7:00 pm. Join 
your fel low St. Phi l ippians for 
refreshments and a brief devotional as 
we continue talking about Meeting Jesus 
Again for the First Time (by Marcus 
Borg). We gather in the Dining Room (in 
the Administration Building, at the south 

end of campus), and will be covering 
chapter 5, “Jesus, the Wisdom of God: 
Sophia become flesh.” 
 

PUB CLUB  
Pub Club is a group for men in the 
church who like to enjoy fellowship, 
stories and spirited discussion once a 
month at a local pub.  Pub Club meets 
the fourth Tuesday of each month at 

7:00 p.m. Our next gathering is 
Tuesday, July 29, at Kenneally’s Irish 
Pub, 2111 S. Sheperd Dr., 77019. Men 
interested in attending may eat 
beforehand or order food from the pub. 
For more information or questions, 
please contact Tim Burgess at: 

TimRB1987@gmail.com.  
 

WOMEN’S MONTHLY  

BOOK GROUP   
A monthly interest group for women 
who like to read books, socialize, and 
have a night out meets monthly at 
7:00 p.m.   Our next meeting on 
August 8 will be a social at Bellagreen—

2305 W. Alabama, 77098. This self-led, 
interactive group produces lively 
discussions and wonderful fellowship. 
For more information contact Sarah 
O’Dell at sarah.odell6@gmail.com.  
 

 

  

Sunday School 
Sunday school classes have 

concluded for summer vacation!   

 

 FOR MORE INFORMATION ON 

ST. PHILIP MINISTRIES, 

EVENTS, AND ACTIVITIES, VISIT 

WWW.SAINTPHILIP.NET 
  


 

 

Liturgist Camp 
Calling all worship leaders! Join Keatan 

King for a summer class on cultivating 
skill in serving as a liturgist. Whether 
you love any opportunity to lead liturgy 
or you’re a first-timer seeking coaching, 
this is your chance to learn what makes 

for good liturgical leadership, to practice 
in the Sanctuary, and to sign up for 
Sundays to lead. Come to a single-
session class at 9:30 a.m. on August 25 
in Room 201. All ages and skill levels 
welcome! 

 

SUMMER LECTURE SERIES 
The Education Committee is excited to 
bring Dr. Cynthia Rigby to St. Philip for  
the summer lectures on Saturday, 
August 17. Dr. Rigby is Professor of 

Theology at Austin Presbyterian 
Theological Seminary.  The Men’s 
Fellowship, Monday Evening Study Group 
and Spa have discussed her books in the 
past. Her lectures—Nevertheless!  will 
explore how hope deepens our grief, 
remedies our despair, expects the 

impossible, and compels us to act in 
ways that change the world for the 
better Dr. Rigby will preach at both 
services on Sunday, August 11.  Register 
on MyStPhilip, ChurchLife or clicking 
here—Sign Me Up! 
 

mailto:TimRB1987@gmail.com?subject=Pub%20Club
https://secure.accessacs.com/access/eventlogin.aspx?id=l1vAfv8emFSiMm0suJXM1g==&site=101882&ReturnUrl=events%2fwz_people.aspx&ChurchID=5189&EventID=178374&sn=101882


9 

Purpose. The purpose of 
the Mission Committee is to 

develop and nurture the 
congregation as it reaches 

out to support Christ’s 
mission locally and around 

the world as well as 
through the PCUSA. The 
Committee works to make 
mission an integral part of 
the life of the congregation. 

 

The Mission Committee is pleased to share the news that the June Communion 
offering totaled $!,486.00. We thought you would enjoy seeing ways in which your 
generous donations were used.  

 60% of the offering money ($891.60) was sent to PC(USA) for its Special 

Offering. This donation unites us in a church-wide effort to support young people 
in Christ and inspire them to share their faith, ideas, and unique gifts with the 
church and the world. 

 40% of the offering money ($594.60) was sent to Mo-Ranch for its Camp in the 

Valley program. Since it’s not always feasible to get to Hunt for camp, Mo-Ranch 
takes its counselors, staff, and camp equipment to the Valley. This camp 

experience is reserved for camper families in the Rio Grande Valley that might 
not have the opportunity to attend Mo-Ranch Summer Camp. All of the 
traditional camp activities – swimming, low ropes course, team games, and arts 
and crafts are offered for the campers. Your donations will enable campers to 

participate in a daily Bible study and worship time in a Christian environment, 
helping to nurture the faith of those who are the church to come. 

 

 

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES WITH CCSC BACK TO SCHOOL!  
It’s summer, but that’s when Christian Community Service Center begins to plan to 
distribute August school supplies to 6,500 underserved children in the Houston 
area.  This year, for the first time, we will be able to provide backpacks, vouchers for 
uniforms/shoes, and school supplies to children from Kindergarten all the way to 12th 
grade.  There are many ways you can help out:  
1. Sign up via www.ccsc.org/volunteer to volunteer at FAITH LUTHERAN CHURCH, 

4600 Bellaire Blvd. 
Sort and Set-up. Saturday, July 27, 7:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m.  
Distribution:  Friday, August 2, and Saturday,  August  3, 7:30 a.m. - 
12:30 (noon) 

2. Donate gently used (K-12 grad) children’s clothing and shoes as bonus items to 
give away 

3. Donate $45 which provides one child with a NEW backpack, NEW uniform, and 

grade appropriate supplies.  Donations may be made online at 
www.ccschouston.org or by check to CCSC, PO Box 27924, Houston, TX, 77227 
(Payable to CCSC, with notation  “Back to School”). 

MAGAZINES FOR SEAFARERS 
Seafarers are usually very busy when their ship is in port but have extensive periods 
of inactivity while at sea. One of their favorite pastimes is to read magazines. They 

love travel magazines, hunting and fishing magazines, National Geographic, and 
cooking magazines. (Ship’s cooks love them). You can help by bringing your used 
magazines to church (look for the Seafarers box in the gathering area). Your 
magazines will be taken to the International Seafarers Center in Port Houston and 
delivered to ships in port by our chaplains. Please remove any names or mailing 
information from the magazine covers before donating them. 

https://www.ccschouston.org/volunteer/
http://www.ccschouston.org


 

 

 

If you have any comments 

or suggestions for the  

Philip-Eye please send 

them to: 

 philipeye@saintphilip.net 

Or call 713-622-4807 and 

ask for Lorrie. 

4807 San Felipe 

Houston, TX 77056 
 

Phone: 713.622.4807 

Fax: 713.622.5405 
 

Philipeye@saintphilip.net 
 

www.saintphilip.net 

 

 

 

 

 

@StPhilipHouston 

St. Philippians and their families—John Bobbitt; Lance Wilmarth; Max 
Wennenweser; Keith Fletcher; Bonnie Moore; Guy Aldrich; Toto 
McGehee; Rita Hannah; Virginia Lemen; Nita Davis; Jim Bratton; Walter 
Baker; T.E. “Joe” Keever; Susan Leonard; Arlette Keene; Betty Golemon; 

Joyce Fox; Terry Kelso—daughter of Jeanne West; Dona Rowe—mother 
of William Rowe; John Palisin—brother of Peg Palisin; Carolyn Jones—
sister of Cynthia Shoup; Bessie Johnson—mother of Pat Lindsay; 
Elizabeth Carlton Lithio—granddaughter of Jeanie Flowers; Ralph 
Arlinghaus—father of Paul Arlinghaus; Ian Pearce; Rusty Howard; Phillip 
McDaniel; Carol Paine Kendrick; Ann Morgan—sister of Dorothy 
Blackwell; and Hollie Bailey—niece of Peg Palisin.  

 
 Always in our prayers are the homebound members of St. Philip. 
  
Friends of St. Philippians—Willie Jo Schaefer—friend of Pam Rush; Shirley 

Stubblefield—caregiver to Rusty Howard;  and Grady Reed—friend of 
Stephen Paine. 


